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26 Ballycarngannon Road 
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E-Mail: sydney.montgomery@breedongroup.com 

Website: www.breedongroup.com 

Testing performed by the Organisation at the locations specified 

 
Locations covered by the organisation and their relevant activities 

 
Laboratory locations: 

 

Location details Activity Location code 

    
Address 
Temple Laboratory 
26 Ballycarngannon Road 
Lisburn 
Co Antrim 
Northern Ireland 
BT27 6YA 

Local contact 
Mr Sydney Montgomery 
Tel: +44 (0)2892- 639772 / 
07748187784 

Testing of aggregates, 
bituminous mixtures and 
concrete 

A 

    

    
Address 
39 Cam Road  
Macosquin 
Coleraine 
Londonderry 
N. Ireland 
BT51 4PX 

Local contact 
Mr Trevor Guy  
Tel: +44(0)28 7044 2354 / 07803 
329035 
 

Testing of aggregates and 
bituminous mixtures 

B 

    

 
 

Site activities performed away from the locations listed above: 
 

Location details Activity Location code 

    
All locations suitable for the 
activities listed 
 

 
 

Sampling and testing of fresh 
concrete, testing of road 
pavement surfaces 

C 
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DETAIL OF ACCREDITATION 
 

 
Materials/Products tested 

 
Type of test/Properties 

measured/Range of 
measurement 

 
Standard specifications/ 
Equipment/Techniques 

used 

 
Location 

Code 

    
AGGREGATES Particle size distribution 

- sieving method 
BS EN 933-1:2012 (Not 
Including Annex A) 

A, B 

    
 Particle Shape 

- flakiness index 
BS EN 933-3:2012 A, B 

    
BITUMINOUS MIXTURES 
for roads and other paved 
areas 

Sampling from 
- a lorry-load 

BS EN 12697-27:2017 A, B 

 Determination of the maximum 
density – Procedure A: 
volumetric 

BS EN 12697-5:2018 
 

A 

    
 Determination of bulk density 

of bituminous specimens – 
Procedure A - Dry 
Procedure B – Surface 
saturated dry (SSD) 

BS EN 12967-6:2020 
 

A 

    
 Determination of void 

characteristics of bituminous 
specimens 

BS EN 12697-8:2018 
 

A 

    
 Temperature of bituminous 

mixtures 
- in a lorry 

BS EN 12697-13:2017 A, B 

    
 Preparation of samples for 

testing 
BS EN 12697-28:2020 A, B 

    
 Specimen preparation by 

vibratory compactor 
BS EN 12697-32:2019 A 

    
 Binder content by ignition BS EN 12697-39:2020 A, B 
    
 Particle size distribution BS EN 12697-2:2015 

+A1:2019 
A, B 
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Materials/Products tested 

 
Type of test/Properties 

measured/Range of 
measurement 

 
Standard specifications/ 
Equipment/Techniques 

used 

 
Location 

Code 

    
CONCRETE - fresh Sampling 

- spot sample 
- composite sample 

BS EN 12350-1:2019 C 

    
 Slump test BS EN 12350-2:2019 C 
    
CONCRETE - hardened Shape, Dimensions BS EN 12390-1:2021 A 
    
 Curing BS EN 12390-2:2019 A 
    
 Compressive strength of 

cubes 
BS EN 12390-3:2019 A 

    
 Density BS EN 12390-7:2019 A 
    

    
ROAD PAVEMENT 
SURFACES  

Pavement surface 
macrotexture depth using a 
volumetric patch technique  

BS EN 13036-1:2010  C 

       
  Surface regularity using a 

rolling straight-edge  
Specification for Highway 
Works   
HMSO February 2016 
Clause 702  

C 

       
  Surface regularity using a 

rolling straight-edge  
TRRL Supplementary 
Report 290:1977  

C 

    

END 

 


